
Abbott– Recall FreeStyle Libre® 3 Sensors 

  

• On July 31, 2024, Abbott announced a consumer level recall of three lots of 
FreeStyle Libre 3 sensors because the sensors may provide incorrect high glucose 
readings. — The FreeStyle Libre 3 system includes a sensor, reader and app. This 
recall impacts the sensor only. The FreeStyle Libre 3 reader and app are not 
impacted. 

  

• FreeStyle Libre 3 sensors were distributed nationwide in the first half of May 2024. 

  

 

  

• FreeStyle Libre 3 sensors provide continuous glucose monitoring levels for patients 
with diabetes. 

  

• Internal testing determined that some of the sensors from among three lots may 
provide incorrect high glucose readings, which if undetected may pose a potential 
health risk for people living with diabetes and can lead to incorrect treatment 
decisions, such as taking insulin when not required. 

  

• Patients are instructed to conduct a fingerstick test using any blood glucose meter if 
they experience symptoms that do not match the sensor glucose reading or suspect 
the reading may be inaccurate. The built-in blood glucose meter in the FreeStyle 
Libre 3 reader may be used to check glucose at any time. 

  

• If the patient’s product lot number is listed above, they need to visit 
www.FreeStyleConfirm.com, select “Confirm Sensor Serial Number,” and enter 



their serial number to confirm whether their sensor is affected by this voluntary 
medical device correction. 

  

• Patients wearing an affected FreeStyle Libre 3 sensor should immediately 
discontinue use and dispose of any affected sensors in their possession. If the 
patient’s sensor is impacted they will need to enter their contact information so 
Abbott can send them a replacement sensor at no charge. 

  

• Contact Abbott by phone at 1-833-815-4273 for questions regarding this recall. 

 


